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A draft medium-term program for the development of health manpower 
in the Region was considered and special attention was given to the 
manpower needs of the primary health care programme. 

The Committee considered the problem of safe water supply, especially 
in the rural areas, and expressed the view that low-cost and effective 
technologies would have to be developed for this purpose in order to 
increase coverage. 

The Committee viewed with concern recent moves to develop a central 
planning and control authority for social and economic development 
within the United Nations. In a resolution it strongly expressed the 
view that the constitutional mandate of the Organization to furnish 
adequate technical assistance had to be safeguarded, and requested 
that its concern about these developments be conveyed to Member States. 
In all, 17 resolutions were adopted during the session. 

Technical discussions were held on the subject of "Health information 
systems with special reference to primary health care and community 
development". "Expanded programme on immunization" was chosen as the 
subject for the technical discussions to be held during the thirty- 
first session of the Regional Committee. 

The Committee set up a Sub-committee on Programme Budget to examine 
revisions to the programme budget for 1978 and 1979 and later approved 
the Sub-committee's report. 

The Committee accepted with appreciation the invitation of the Govern- 
ment of Mongolia to hold its thirty-first session in August/September 
1978 in Ulan Bator. 

The Director-General, who addressed the Regional Committee, said that 
the Thirtieth World Health Assembly had decided that the principal 
target of Member States and WHO should be the attainment by all 
peoples, by the year 2000, of a level of health that would permit them 
to lead socially and economically productive lives. The Health 
Assembly had also urged the reallocation of available resources on 
a more equitable basis. 

He concluded by saying that the Regional Committee had an important 
role to play in providing the political strength, moral courage and 
adequate foresight necessary for reaching the health targets to which 
governments and WHO had committed themselves. 

2. REGIONAL PROGRAMME PLANNING AND DIRECTION 

In order to improve the management of the Organization's global 
programmes, a Global Programme Committee was established in April 1977 
at Headquarters, consisting of the Director-General, the Deputy 
Director-General, the Regional Directors and the Assistant Directors- 



SEA/RC31/2 
Page 102 

General. The Committee, among other things, has reviewed the implemen- 
tation of the new programme budget policy and strategy. In the 
Regional Office, the Regional Programme Committee has been meeting 
regularly to review the regional program. 

The Regional Director's Advisory Committee, consisting of senior 
technical and administrative staff, has continued to keep under review 
policy matters relating to the planning and direction of the regular 
programme at project, country and regional levels. 

In view of the importance of providing relevant information for the 
formulation of the programme budget and the need for developing 
information systems in the Region, an information system for the 
Organization has been developed and is being progressively implemented 
on an Organization-wide scale. The Regional Office has participated 
in these efforts. 

During the period under review, several regional consultative meetings 
were held in the Regional Office on various priority health problems 
of the Region. These meetings provided valuable guidelines for the 
development of the programme in the respective fields. 

Meetings of the Regional Advisory Committee on Medical Research have 
contributed to efforts to rationalize the programmes of medical and 
health services research and to strengthen the research capabilities 
in the countries. 

In order to strengthen programmes of assistance to Member countries in 
the development of water supply and sanitation, a Memorandum of Under- 
standing had been signed in 1971 between WHO Headquarters and the World 
Bank for establishing a group of ten engineers and financial analysts 
to work in the Environmental Health Division in Geneva. After the 
successful operation of this study over the past seven years, it had 
been felt that the sector studies could be more speedily and economi- 
cally executed if they were managed from decentralized bases. 
Consequently, an Agreement has now been reached between WHO and IBRD 
whereby a financial analyst has been assigned to the Regional Office 
since 1978 to assist in carrying out sector studies, in identifying 
and preparing investment projects, as well as to participate in project 
appraisal and supervision missions, etc. 

The Regional Office continues to collaborate with national authorities 
on country health progradng,which has been undertaken in Bangladesh, 
Burma, Nepal and Thailand and is expected to be carried out in Sri 
Lanka this year. 


